
Dear Friends,
 

This is an exciting time to be a part of the Christ King community. Our parish is 
continuing to grow and the enthusiasm for our mission has never been stronger. A 

focus on intentional discipleship and the joy that comes from a life with the Church is 
defining what our parish is and what makes us special.

 
It is time for us to make a major investment in the life of our parish, the kind of gift that is 

not asked for often. This fall, you will be invited to be a part of a parish capital appeal. It 
has been over ten years since we have been invited to give to God in this unique way.
 
Like any 80-year-old home, our aging campus is in need of significant work so that our 
ministry is not impaired. While great maintenance and improvement work has been done 
these last few years, thanks to your stewardship, we are faced with major needs which can 
no longer be deferred. These needs relate not only to the infrastructure of our campus, but 
the demand to more powerfully evangelize through beauty, especially the beauty of our 
spaces and in sacred worship.  
 
The title of our capital appeal is: “Living the Call, Sharing God’s Gifts.” This fall, I will invite you 
to commit more deeply to living the call of discipleship from Jesus and to acknowledge that 
all our resources are a gift from God. We offer God’s gifts back as an act of love. 
 
We witness this gift in those who came before us at the parish. They gave sacrificially to 
create an amazing space that facilitates beautiful worship and effective ministry. As we are 
grateful for previous generations and the sacrifices they made, now is our time to give to 
future generations of parishioners and to ensure our beautiful spaces are maintained and 
improved. 
 
For now, I ask the following from you:
 
•Inform yourselves of our parish vision and goals, which will be shared in the next newsletter 
•Speak warmly to your neighbors and friends about our efforts
•Pray daily for our parish leadership, for responsive hearts and for a successful appeal
•Say “yes” when you are invited to serve and to give
 
Watch for more detailed information in August. In the 
meantime, feel free to reach out to those parishioners who 
have agreed to assist in these efforts. I am grateful to them, 
and grateful to all of you.
 
Sincerely Yours in Christ,
 
 
Very Rev. Phillip Bogacki, Pastor
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The Living the Call, Sharing God’s Gifts capital appeal will kick off in 
September with Information Weekends detailing our parish vision 
and goals. You will receive an information packet about our vision 
for the future. When the time comes, please pick up your 
information packet, read it over carefully, share this information with 
others, and begin praying daily, “Lord, how can I live your call?”
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PASTOR
Fr. Phillip Bogacki

ASSOCIATE PASTOR
Fr. Will Arnold

APPEAL CHAIRS
Mike & Karen Bressanelli
Jim & Sharon deGuzman
Andreas & Michelle Klotz
Joe & Katie Pickart
Peter & Erin Stanek

TEAM LEADERS

ADMINISTRATION
Shelley Harrington
Mark & Linda Van Groll
Terry Garrett

CHILDREN AND YOUTH

Bethanne Mazurczak

CONTACT TEAM
Natalie Forward

EVENTS
Ed & Katie Dahm
Scott & Colleen Valkoun

FRIENDS OF CK
Caron Kloser

FULFILLMENT
Jim & Jacquie Fossett
Paul Fischer

INFORMATION 
Stephanie Merz

LEAD GIFTS
Tim & Karen Bleach
Ken & Kelly Hemauer
Dan & Ann Baker

PRAYER
Cindy Schmidt
Tim Tarpey

PRINT
Brian Meehan
Sheila Finnegan

SOCIAL MEDIA
Laura Shears 

VIDEO
Laura Shears
Stephanie Niederjohn

Below each pillar are a few of the highlighted projects:

Sharing the Gospel with Our Youngest 
Disciples - School & Religious Education

• Infrastructure and security updates to parish and school
• Dedicated space/materials for transformation of

religious education curriculum

Sharing in Beauty Through the Eucharist - 
Sacred Worship & Sacraments

• Replacement of failing organ
• Church infrastructure upgrades
• Church lighting enhancements

Financial Responsibility & Campus 
Operations

• Campus improvements and deferred maintenance
• Capital improvement endowment completion
• Loan repayment
• Parking lot replacement 

Sharing Our Love - Service & Outreach
• Gift to St. Vincent de Paul Society
• New sharing relationship with All Saints Parish

Our capital appeal honors and builds 
on the foundation of Christ King Parish 
that was laid down eighty years ago. 
This appeal consists of four “pillars” 
that will provide us opportunities to 
grow and serve both our parish family 
and the community.
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